The regular meeting of the Northport City Council convened at 6:00 p.m. on April 3, 2017, at the Northport City Hall, located at 3500 McFarland Blvd.  The invocation was offered by President Logan.  President Logan led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Upon roll call, the following were found to be present:  Councilman Hambright, President Logan, Pro Tem Sullivan, Councilman Davis, and Councilman Hogg.  Also present was Mayor Aaron and Interim City Administrator Joseph Rose. 

Mayor Aaron presented proclamations for Donate Life month and Childhood Abuse Prevention month.
Motion by Pro Tem Sullivan, Second by Councilman Hambright to approve the agenda for the April 3, 2017 Council meeting.  Roll call vote was as follows:  Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Hambright, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Ms. Portia Shepherd, on behalf of Turning Point came before Council and gave them a brief overview of their services offered to the community.
Mr. Randy McCready and Ms. Beck Houser, on behalf of United Cerebral Palsy came before Council and gave them a brief overview of their services offered to the community.

Mr. Rob Robertson, Executive Director of Tuscaloosa County EMA came before Council to discuss a new alert system “TuscAlert”.  He explained that this a county wide alert communications system that will send alerts such as weather, or natural disasters to those who sign up for the program.  He encouraged everyone to sign up for the system at tuscalert.com.  

Motion by Councilman Hambright, Second by Councilman Davis to adopt Ordinance 1927 amending Sections 2-114, Section 2-117, and Section 2-119 of the Northport City Code relating to the Office of City Administrator-Clerk.  Roll call vote was as follows:  Councilman Hambright, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Motion by Councilman Hogg, Second by President Logan to adopt Ordinance 1928 repealing the city’s code sections dealing with false police and fire alarms (Ordinance No. 1423; Code Sections 54-500 through 54-509).  Roll call vote was as follows:  Councilman Hogg, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Councilman Hambright, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Motion by Councilman Davis, Second by Councilman Hogg to adopt Resolution 17-44 awarding the bid for Tree Removal Service (Bid File No. 17-04) to Ellison’s Tree Service, and authorize the City Administrator to approve, as needed, all purchase requisitions for tree removal using the hourly prices from said bid file.  Roll call vote was as follows:  Councilman Davis, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes; Councilman Hambright, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Motion by President Logan, Second by Pro Tem Sullivan to approve the Consent Agenda for the April 3, 2017 Council Meeting. 
Consent Agenda

1. Minutes, March 20, 2017, 2017 Regular Meeting 
2. Bill Listing

3. PO Requisition,  Downtown Parking Lot Lease Payment, Northport Properties, $19,200.00 - Admin
4. PO Requisition, Annual Maintenance for Incode Software, Tyler Technologies, $30,478.79 - Finance
5. PO Requisition, In-House Consulting Services, Varnon Engineering, $7,187.50 - Engineering
6. Travel/Training, 1 Officer, PPCT Defensive Tactics Instructor Course, April 10-13th, Northport, AL $200 - PD
7. Travel/Training, 1 Officer, Hidden Compartments and other Areas of Concealment, June 26-27th, Birmingham, AL $295.00 – PD
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8. Travel/Training, 2 Officers, Surveillance Detection, April 4-6th, Northport, AL $0 - PD
9. PO Requisition, 2016 Actuarial & Audit Support Services, Fontenot Benefits & Actuarial Consulting, $5,000 – Finance
10. Travel/Training, 1 employee, Icemaker and Refrigeration School, April 5th, Bessemer, AL $0 - PW
11. Travel/Training, 2 employees, Road Maintenance Class, April 5th, Pelham, AL $300 - PW
12. Travel/Training, 3 employees, Effective Persuasion Techniques for dealing with Conflict, May 2-3rd, Birmingham, AL $885.00 - Fire
13. Travel/Training, 2 employees, SCBA Recertification Class, April 11-12th, Panama City, FL $2,100.00 - Fire
Roll call vote was as follows:  President Logan, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Hambright, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.   Motion Carried Unanimously.
Pro Tem Sullivan explained that the Mt. Olive Volunteer Fire Department along with the West Alabama Amateur Radio Society are requesting to install a repeater on the Lake Lurleen Tower.  Pro Tem Sullivan explained that they have some coverage issues and this will greatly enhance their ability to serve the public. He said that the City will require a frequency study be done prior to the installation at no cost to the City.
Motion by Pro Tem Sullivan, Second by Councilman Hambright to adopt Resolution 17-45 authorizing the City Administrator to enter into an agreement with Mt. Olive Volunteer Fire Department and West Alabama Amateur Radio Society to receive a Frequency Study for the Lake Lurleen Tower Site.  Roll call vote was as follows:  Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Hambright, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Administrative Committee:
Motion by Councilman Davis, Second by Councilman Hambright to adopt Resolution 17-46 hiring Mr. Bruce Higginbotham as the City Engineer and authorize Mayor Aaron to negotiate the terms of employment as City Engineer with Mr. Higginbotham on behalf of the City. Roll call vote was as follows:  Councilman Davis, Yes; Councilman Hambright, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Motion by Councilman Hambright, Second by Councilman Davis to adopt Resolution 17-47 naming John Powell Webb as the Interim Director of Utilities and authorize the Human Resource Director to post the Director of Utilities position internally for a period of ten (10) days.  Roll call vote was as follows: Councilman Hambright, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; President Logan, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
Finance Committee:
Pro Tem Sullivan gave a brief update on the status of the monthly reports that will soon be available to the Mayor and Council.  He thanked Finance Director April Hoffman and her staff for their help.
Retail Development Committee:
President Logan said that within the next two (2) weeks he would like to have a Retail Committee meeting to get an update on where the City is as far as retail opportunities.  Then he would like to have a Work Session to update the Mayor and Council on the potential retail opportunities as well as discuss the current Economic Development 
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Policy.  Councilman Hogg added that there are several developers that are interested in Northport and the Council will need to make some decisions within the next thirty (30) to ninety (90) days as far as retail development.
City Administrator’s Business:
Interim City Administrator Rose explained that the League of Municipalities has an annual convention in May and the Council will need to select a voting delegate, first alternate, and possibly a second alternate.  The delegates will need to be in attendance of the Annual Business Session portion of the conference on Monday, May 22nd at 3:45 p.m.  Mr. Rose asked them to consider this at the April 17th Council meeting. 
Public Comment:

Mr. Stephen Schwab, 2520 5th Street came before Council for consideration of a recycling center in Northport.  He explained that he takes his recycling items to Tuscaloosa for recycling and encouraged the Council to erect a recycling center in Northport.  President Logan explained that Public Works Director, Brooke Starnes is already researching this potential project for the City of Northport.
Ms. Lisa Williams, 312 30th Avenue came before Council to ask them to consider a larger variety of retail development in Northport.  She explained that she would like to see more fine dining establishments and a skating rink or bowling alley.  Ms. Williams said that she goes to Tuscaloosa to visit these type businesses and encouraged the Council to take this into consideration while planning future retail development projects in Northport.
Mayor and Council Member’s Business:

Councilman Hambright, District 1, explained that some citizens in his district are having problems with flooding.  He said he will be working with Mr. John Powell Webb to resolve the problems.  He also announced that April is Autism Awareness Month. He said that his grandson has autism and he wanted everyone to be aware of Autism. 
President Logan, District 2, said that they recently had an emergency sewer repair on Bridge Avenue and asked for everyone’s patience during the repair.  He also said that his district has suffered from recent flooding and will work with Mr. John Powell Webb to resolve the issues.  He thanked Ms. Williams for attending the Council meeting.  He announced that he and his wife had a baby on March 31st. 
President Pro Tem Sullivan, District 3, congratulated President Logan and his wife on the birth of their baby.  He explained that there was a recent stand-off situation in Northport and expressed his appreciation to Chief Burton and the Police Department for doing a great job.  He announced that there are forms located at the back of the Council Chambers pertaining to the approaching new garbage cart project.  He encouraged everyone to list any comments, questions or concerns they have on the form so that they can be addressed before the project is implemented.  

Councilman Davis, announced that several members of the Northport Fire Department participated in the Arc of Tuscaloosa’s 3rd Annual Fire Truck Pull and came in first place.  He congratulated them on their win. 

Councilman Hogg, District 5, said that for the past couple of months he has talked with many developers concerning new retail development in Northport and said there is a lot of interest in Northport for new retail development.  

Mayor Aaron, expressed her appreciation to Chief Burton and the Police Department for doing a great job in the recent stand-off situation.  Mayor Aaron also thanked the Fire Department and the Public Works Department for all doing an exceptional job.
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Motion by President Logan, Second by Pro Tem Sullivan to adjourn the meeting.  Roll call vote was as follows:  President Logan, Yes; Pro Tem Sullivan, Yes; Councilman Hogg, Yes; Councilman Davis, Yes; Councilman Hambright, Yes.  Motion Carried Unanimously.
There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 6:42 p.m.






__________________________________







Jay Logan, President

ATTEST:

______________________________________

Joseph Rose, Interim City Administrator

